
 
January 13, 2022 
 
 
Ms. Angela Harkins 
Toxics Cleanup Program, Headquarters 
Department of Ecology  
PO Box47600  
Olympia, WA 98504-7600 
 
 
Re: Termination of Inter-Agency Agreement (IAA) for the following Site: 
 
 

 Site Name:  Interfor Pacific 

 Site Address:  60 State Ave, Marysville WA, 98270-5160 

 Facility/Site No.:  85223839 

 VCP Project No.:  NW2260 

 Cleanup Site ID No.:  4281 

 IAA No. C1800147 
 
 
Dear Ms. Harkins: 
 

The City of Marysville, in accordance with the terms of IAA No. Cl800147, Section 20, is 

terminating its participation in further actions under the IAA for the above referenced site. 
The City is also notifying the Department of Ecology’s NWRO it is terminating its 
participation in Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) Agreement No. NW2734. The effective 
date of the terminations is the date of this letter.  

Reason 
The City is terminating the agreement because it has met the terms of the agreement and is 
standing down any further clean up actions while we re-assess the means and methods 
available to the City to further guide cleanup actions and re-use of the property.  

Next Steps 
The City has reviewed its accounts under the interagency agreement and determined all re-
imbursements have received and no outstanding financial commitments remain. Should the 
City decide to pursue a voluntary program with the Department at a later time we will 
contact your office and complete necessary applications to re-initiate an effective cleanup of 
the Site.  
 
Please direct any questions about this notice to Mr. Jeff Laycock PE at (360) 363-8274 or 
jlaycock@marysvillewa.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jon Nehring 
Mayor, City of Marysville 
 
By certified mail ___________________________ 
 

mailto:jlaycock@marysvillewa.gov


cc: Bob Warren NWRO 
Louise Bardy NWRO 
Mike Warfel  NWRO 
Jeff Laycock, City of Marysville 
Gloria Hirashima, City of Marysville 


